
 

          
         November 22, 2023 

Dear Supporting Churches,  

Happy Thanksgiving season to all of you! With thankfulness for your part in 
reaching the addicted in Mexico, we send you this update letter. The lives 
changed in Puebla are fruit that abounds to your account (Phil. 4:17). I hope 
you this letter encourages you! 

One year of Hope Bible Baptist Church: 

On Sunday November 12th, the people of “Iglesia Bíblica Bautista Esperanza” 
celebrated our first anniversary as a church. We seek to be a Christ-honoring 
church that reaches the broken that Jesus would reach. Our Lord has been 
gracious to this young church and on Anniversary Sunday, several visitors 
attended and heard the Gospel. God has worked and is working! 



 
Manuel, Hope House Graduate:  
At left is Manuel, who even as a professing Christian, 
battled with an alcohol addiction. We rejoice to tell you 
that at Hope House, he successfully completed a stay of 
6 months, and developed his walk with Christ. The 
picture is of him heading back to northern Mexico to tell 
his family “how great things the Lord hath done” for him 
(Mk. 5:19). Pray that God will strengthen him for the 
battle on the outside! 
 

Hope (Full) House:  
With space sufficient 
enough to serve about 30 
addicts at our current 
facility, the group at the 
right makes it so Hope 
House is full. We rejoice 
that due to God’s provision 
through some of our 
supporting churches, in 
early December, we plan on 
continuing the construction of the new campus for Hope House, which, God 
willing, will permit us to serve up to 80 men at a time. Praise to God! 

Personal thanks: 
What a joy it has been to visit several of you this Fall. In all, we were able to be in 
35 different churches this Fall. If we did not get to visit you here in Fall ’23, our 
hope is to see you next Fall, God willing. May God give you a great conclusion to 
2023! 
 
For Christ and Mexico, 


